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Quilliam Accepts Challenge 
By Karla Sexton Quilliam came to Lubbock B.B.A. and J.D. degrees from 

He is a man who couldn't from Southeast Texas in the University of Texas at 
resist a challenge. 1955. Prior to that time, 

"I have led my life by he had obtained his B.A., 
taking a challenge 
it's in my nature I guess," 
Professor W. Reed. Quilliam, 
Jr., said on the eve of his 
taking up the reins as new 
executive director of the 
State Bar of Texas. 

Accepting the challenge 
was not easy, and it was 
wi th mixed emotions that 
Professor Quilliam and his 
wife, Myrna, made a decision 
which meant leaving a place 
which they had called home 
for 26 years. 

( 

See QUILLlAM, p. 5 

ATLA Organizes Tech Chapter 
A Tech chapter of The As

sociation of Trial Lawyers 
of America (ATLA) organized 

September 29th, and it is 
one of three law school 
groups in the entire State. 

Research Board Named 
Twenty law students were 

recently selected to serve 
as candidates on the newly
created Texas Tech Legal Re
search Board. Chosen by the 
Board of Directors following 
a write-on competition were: 
Marvin Adams, Sam Allen, Tom 
Arwood, Richard Conway, 
Robert Duval, Jack Gooding, 
DeLinda Harrell, Kathy John
son, Don Knight, Ken Leg
gett, Cheri Olesen, David 

Parker, Sherri Peel, Deborah 
Penner, Bob Plessala, Garrit 
Pronske, Alan P~odes, C. E. 
Roth, Gary Steel and Lucy 
Wagner. 

According to Jane Olm, 
the Board's sponsor, the new 
group is organized to pro
vide customized research to 
attorneys located throughout 
Texas and Eastern New 
Mexico. 

Professor Robert Weninger is 
the group's sponsor. 

According to Celeste 
Scalise, who is the local 
ATLA's Vice-president, plans 
for the Fall semester in
clude acquiring a charter 
wi th the national organiza
tion, seeking State affilia
tion and achieving official 
status as a Tech student or
ganization. "Our big mem
bership drive and push will 
come during Spring registra
tion," said Scalise. "In 
the meantime," Scalise ad
ded, "a student who wishes 
to join the local ATLA can 
contact any : of the newly-

See ATLA, p. 5 



CONGRATULATIONS 

TO 

RICHARD ROPER, 

WINNER OF 

SBA NAME-GAME 

Mock trial teams competed for the Fall Championships. (Teams above are, from left 
to right, Marty Rowley, John Ben Blachard, Derrell Adkerson and Tom Arwood). A story 
on the finalist and national team will appear in the next issue. 

(And Our Thanks To 

Everyone Who Entered) 

Lowism Guru Shares Wisdom 
A favorite topic of con

versation on the campus 
these days concerns the law 
school's newest and most 
popular organization, the 
Texas Tech Low Review. 
Formed last spring by a 
handful of first-year s tu
dents, the Low Review now 
boasts of dozens of members, 
a faculty sponsor, constitu
tion, charter, l ow-laws, and 
a full agenda of meetings 
and parties, including l as t 
month's successful Non-Theme 
Theme Low Ball. 

According to one o f the 
group's founders, the Low 
Review was created in re
sponse to the a larming rise 
i n e litism among Tech l aw 
students. While many organ
izat i ons and fraternities 
may e ncourage the ir membe rs 
t o "get down, " the Low 
Rev i ew simply teaches its 
followers t o get l ow and 
stay low--and they do. This 
l owness, or "lowism" , as the 
group prefers, allows mem
be rs to retreat into 
" scratch and 
sponsibility 
mainta ining an 

sniff" irre
while still 

exterior of 

maturity and competence. 
"It's crazy, " admi tted 

one membe r, "and I'm not 
really. sure how it works-
but it has worked for me." 

The group's current 
Lowism Master and indoctri
nation coach tried to un
rave l the mystery by ex
plaining that "Lowism is 
that which makes you ask, 
What is Lowism? Lowism is 
sophisticated naivete, proud 
humili ty. Lowism i s every
thing, Lowi sm is nothing. 
Lowism is, or isn't I 
think." 

In addition to its other 
activities, the Low Review 
conducts an annual Texas 
Tech Low Review Short Cir
cui t Symposium Low Writers 
Contest. This year' s con
t est topic will be "Pith and 
Penumbra : Are Speech 
Defects a Fundamental 
Ri ght?" To learn more about 
the contest or to join the 
Texas Tech Low Review, in
terested students should 
leave their name and phone 
number wi th a man named 
"Duke " at the Taco Villa on 
North Uni versity . 
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'Making Friends' Top Priority 

D a harts PI m t uture 
By nda Harrell 

While Robert Wood de
sCl:ibes his recent appoint
ment to Associate Dean as 
something less than perma
nent, the goals he's formu
lated to increase Tech's 
prominence are ones which he 
hopes will endure. 

Dean Robert Wood 
"One thrust of Dean Ful

lerton's administration is 
to raise the visibility of 
the law school throughout 
the state, II said Wood, ad
ding that this necessarily 
includes raising the morale 
of both students and alumni. 
And, according to Dean Wood, 
al though alumni relations 
adrni ttedly have suffered in 
the past, the era of neglect 
is over. 

"We realize our alumni 
are small in number and ex
perience," Wood stated, com
menting that Tech's first 
graduates have practiced on-

ly 12 years. "However," he 
continued, "we are also 
aware that we haven I t done 
the best job in maintaining 
contacts wi th our exes. 
That is, our focus has only 
been to solicit dollars. 
NOw, our efforts are geared 
toward rebuilding alumni re
lations so the alumni will 
feel good about the law 
school and get involved. In 
other words, our philosophy 
now is to 'raise' friends 
and then raise money." 

Wood said that one newly
created program involves a 
network of class "agents" to 
act as conduits fol.- a flow 
of information and funds to 
the law school. "Each class 
now has an appointed repre
sentative to collect news as 
to what our graduates have 
done in the past 10 years," 
Wood explained. "Histori
cally, our acquisition of 
information has been spora
dic. If one of our gradu
ates excelled in some area, 
we've usually found out 
about it by reading the 
newspaper. NOw, with this 
new "class agent' program, 
we can crystallize what's 
been going on wi th our 
grads. In fact, one of our 
first projects is to put to
gether a slick, well-done 
publication, filled with 
news about the really fine 
accomplishments of our grad
uates." 

Commenting on placement 
activities, Dean Wood said 
that the number of law firms 
interviewing at Tech has in
creased dramatically. "Last 
year," Wood remarked, "there 
were 115 firms that came to 
Tech to hire our graduates. 
This year, the number of 
firms interviewing will pro-

bably exceed 150." Wood at
tributes the increased in
terest in Tech primarily to 
the quality of the alumni. 
"Our graduates, II said Wood, 
II are simply doing an excel
lent job. II Wood says that 
one reason Tech grads have 
excelled is due in large 
part to Tech's stressing the 
fundamentals. "We've dis
couraged 'specialization' 
within the law school," said 
Wood. "Instead, we've en
couraged a strong, basic le
gal education which can pre
pare graduates to function 
well outside the law school 
environment. II 

The new Dean said another 
factor drawing law firms to 
Tech is that a good ground
work had been laid by the 
former Associate Dean Mike 
Irish and Carolyn Cloud, Di
rector of Placement. "Ac
quiring good relations with 
law firms is a long-term 
process," Wood stated. 
"Certainly, the recent in
crease in law firms inter
viewing at Tech is due to 
the work already done by 
Carolyn and Mike -- and, of 
course, the work done by our 
graduates. Where, in the 
past, a law firm has hired 
one Tech graduate, the trend 
is for the firm to return 
and hire three more." 

Lastly, Wood added that 
interest in Tech grads was 
also due to the school's ac
quiring a certain maturity. 
"We've reached that point 
where Tech graduates are now 
hiring Tech graduates, II 
Wood said. "They know that 
Tech puts out a valuable 
comrnodi ty and they know we 
prepare our graduates to 
function in all areas of the 
legal profession." 
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'It D 't 
By Ned Shepherd 

Law School football teams 
did well this season. Two 
di vision titles were taken 
and one League Championship. 

In the Campus Conununi ty 
League, three of four teams 
that made it to the play
offs were law school teams. 
It Don I t Matter, a team of 
third-year students I carne 
away with the championship. 

In a semi-final game, the 
Legal Eagles were pitted a
gainst the Body Snatchers. 
The game was hard fought and 
won in the final minute by 
the Body Snatchers, 6-0. 
The other semi-final game 
was between division winner 
It Don't Matter and Criminal 
Element. It Don't Matter 
carne out on top by a score 

r' 
of 14-6. 

The championship game was 
played in cold, windy wea
ther. Things looked bad for 
It Don I t Matter until they 
mounted a final drive capped 
by a 30 yard touchdown pass 
from quarterback Scott 
Nichol to split-end Marty 
Rowley to take a 6-0 vic
tory. The drive was kept 
alive by clutch catches from 
Steve Johnson and Tim Yates. 
The Body Snatchers tried to 
mount a final threat, but 
great defensive plays by 
Robin Welch and a 55 yard 
interception by Charlie 
Bullock sealed the victory 
for It Don't Matter. It 
Don't Matter finished the 
season with a perfect 7-0 
record. 

In the Co-Rec League, a 
law school team named Double 
Trouble made it to the cham
pionships, only to loose to 
Missing Pub, 27-14. The 
game was much closer than 
the score as the two teams 
were neck and neck until the 
final moments when Missing 
Pub pulled out the victory. 
Double Trouble won the divi
sion title and three 
straight play-off games to 
make it into the finals. 
Double Trouble I s two scores 
in the final game carne on a 
Tres Ac5.ami to Marty Rowley 
touchdown pass and a pass 
from Donna Bradshaw to Rick 
Suarez 
pered 
sco:re. 

in which Rick scam-
80 yards for the 
Double Trouble ended 

up 8-1 for the season. 

Open Bar, SBA Men A vance t PI otts 
By Tripp Walter 

The Open Bar women's flag 
football team capped off 
their season by advancing to 
the playoffs. Undefeated in 
the regular season, Open Bar 
lost in their opening play
off action against Gates 
Hall team (GHT), the winners 
of the dorm division. 

After leading through the 
first two quarters, GHT 
scored twice in the third 
and never lost their advan
tage. 

Scoring for the Open Bar 
carne when QB Denise Hunt hit 
Kelly Freeland and Debbie 
Pistone each for a touch
down. The point afte:r at
tempts failed in both tries 
and turned out to be the 
difference in the game. GHT 
won 16-12. 

The SBA men also rolled 
into the playoffs in flag 
football. In the opening 
round, SBA crushed Farmhouse 

26-13. SBA's Terry Jacobson 
raced for two touchdowns 
while Stacy Loftin and Mike 
Shipman each earned one. 

In the next round the SBA 
blanked I.E.E.E. 13-0. 
Quarterback Rick McVay threw 
two touchdown passes and 
totaled 182 yards. Jacobson 
and Loftin grabbed the 
scoring passes. 

In the semi-final game of 

the all-University playoffs, 
the SBA was defeated by an 
awesome Pike fraternity 
squad. The Pikes broke up a 
tight defensive struggle in 
the first half with a touch
down at the end of the se
cond quarter. The Pikes 
added three more in the 
third and eliminated the SBA 
men from the competition, 
2.7-0. 

Club Champions ... Women's flag football team, the Open Bar 



QUILlIAM, con't. 
Austin, his LL.M. from Har
vard 9niversity and had 
served two years in the US 
Navy Reserve. After 
teaching business law one 
year in the Tech Business 
school, Quilliam entered 
private practice. He also 
served eight years in the 
Texas House of Representa
tives. In January of 1969 
he joined the faculty of the 
new Texas Tech Law School, 
then only a year and a half 
old. 

"It's hard to just pick 
up and move after 26 years," 
Quilliam said. "Lubbock is 
one of the great secrets of 
the world - sure it has its 
drawbacks as we all know, 
but there are few places you 
can live as comfortably, and 
I will never have friends in 
my life like I have had 
here." 

On aspect of Quilliam' s 
decision which made the move 
easier was that his move is 
not a completely final one 
as yet. The Tech Law School 
has given Quilliam a leave 
of absence for one year and 
have intimated that he could 
extend that for another 
year, before he has to make 
a final decision whether to 
come back or not. He is 
also able to keep his office 
here, although he stressed 
his job is now in Austin. 

"It (the leave of a.b-

AlLA, con't. 

elected officers." In addi
tion to Scalise, the offi
cers picked by the law 
school chapter are Amanda 
Green, President, John Skot
nik, Secretary and Kevin 
Henry, Parliamentarian. 

Although local and State 
chapter dues are not yet de-

sence) hedges my bet a lit
tle bit," he said. "If I 
get down there and discover 
I miss teaching too much, 
miss Texas Tech too much, 
miss Lubbock too :nuch, or 
find that I am not cut out 
to be an executive director, 
I can come back. And that's 
a possibility." 

However the challenge was 
not to be unanswered, and it 
is not without enthusiasm 
that Quilliam seeks to meet 
it. 

"It's a job that will al
low me to paint on a little 
broader canvass than before. 
I will have responsibility 
for carrying out all of the 
programs of the Bar," he ex
plained. 

Of the problems he might 
face such as the dilemma of 
Legal Services Corporation 
funding, Quilliam said, " it 
will be interesting to par
ticipate in that kind of 
situation and have consider
able influence in how prob
lems like that are solved." 

Having been with the Tech 
Law School, almost from its 
very beginning through its 
growth and changes, Quilliam 
is optimistic about its fu
ture. 

"First of all I think the 
Law School has come about as 
far as any law school can in 
14 years. And I see no rea
son why it shouldn't conti
nue to progress," he said. 

termined, national dues are 
set at $25 for first-year 
students, $20 for second
year and $15 for those stu
dents in their third year. 
Scalise said that the dues 
are a one-time payment which 
will cover membership in the 
ATLA throughout a student's 
entire law school career. 

Scalise cautioned that 15 
paid members were necessary 
in order to obtain the na-

"The students are the 
equal of any at any other 
law school - a great group. 
Having the opportunity to 
work with law students 
through the years has been 
one of the greatest things 
that has happened in my 
life. It keeps you young, 
and I will miss them," 
Quilliam said. 

Quilliam hopes that, as 
his job involves a lot of 
traveling, he will be able 
to keep up with his students 
better, and have more 
chances to meet with lawyers 
around the state. 

"I like lawyers general
ly, and those that are heav
ily involved in State Bar 
Work are by and large the 
cream of the crop. I will 
like the chance to work more 
closely and frequently with 
them," Quilliam said. 

t-10st of all, Quilliam 
said he will miss teaching. 
.. I get a kick out of 
teaching. It was not a 
pleasant experience teaching 
my last class and realizing 
it might truly be my last -
at least for a while." 

Quilliam was chosen by 
Tech law students as the 
Outstanding Law Professor in 
1971, 1977, 1979 and 1980. 
He also held the Distin
guished Visiting Professor 
chair at Pepperdine Univer
si ty in Malibu, Cali fornia 
last spring. 

tional charter. At present, 
the group's paid membership 
stands at eight. Scalise 
said she encouraged all law 
students to consider joining 
ATLA. "If a law student 
can't find Amanda, John, 
Kevin or me," Scalise added, 
"then they should leave a 
note for one of us on the 
library bulletin board and 
we'll be in touch wi th 
them." 
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Legal Goblins 'Treat' Kids 
Four first-year law stu

dents donned their goblin 
garb October 31st, aiming to 
make Halloween 181 special 
for over 50 hospitalized 
children. To accomplish 
that goal, the law students 

Wendy Schneider, Edna 
Rodriguez, Sam Konugres and 
Diana Anderson -- set out to 
trick or treat, gathering 
ample "loot" to distribute 
to pediatric patients at 
Lubbock General and Metho
dist hospitals. Accompanied 
by two friends, Ginger Kluck 
and lain Campbell (a member 
of law partners) the group 
represented an odd assort
ment of goblins a wes
tern-days sheriff (Ginger), 

a clown (Diana), a Russian 
army officer (lain), Aunt 

Jemima (Edna), 
(Wendy) and an 
cian (Sam). 

an old man 
Indian Magi-

The legal goblins agreed 
that the only obstacle en
countered was to convince a 
few doubting homeowners that 
their "candy contributions" 
were indeed earmarked for 
hospitalized children. 

School of Law 
Texas Tech University 
Lubbock, Texas 79409 

At both hospitals, the 
law students trekked from 
room-to-room distributing 
hand-fulls of candy, in ad
dition to meting-out their 
goblin-styled banter. Part 
of that banter included mag
ic tricks performed by Sam 
Konugres, who really is the 
magician he portrayed. The 
group told of one patient 
they encountered. "This 
little girl was dressed as a 
witch," said Sam, "When I 
made a silk scarf 'disap-

pear', I think she really 
believed that she caused it 
to happen." 

All four of the would-be 
lawyers said they intend to 
do a repeat performance dur
ing Halloween '82. "It was 
really more fun for us than 
it was for the kids," said 
Diana, whose idea it was to 
trick or treat for the hos
pi talized children. "And 
seeing those kids' faces is 
really worth the time we 
took from studies." 

Thanks to a few enterprising law students-(from left to right) Diana Anderson, Sam 
Konugres, Wendy SChneider and Edna Rodriguez-Halloween '81 was more treat 
than trick for over 50 Lubbock pediatric patients (See story above). 
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